



## Dolores Bears Booster Club Meeting Minutes

November 5, 2025

**Present:** Rylee Jo Kiddo-President; Staci Cost-Treasurer; Megan Tallmadge-Vice President, Lainey Nemanic, Dani Gregory, Ashley Ramirez, Angie Stanley

The meeting was called to order at 5:10 PM by Rylee.

**Secretary Minutes:** Motion made by Rylee to approve of the minutes from the October Booster Club Meeting. The motion was seconded by Staci and the motion passed.

**Treasurer's Report:** Staci shared the treasurer's report for October. The beginning balance from 10/17/25 was \$5,055.69. The ending balance as of 10/31/25 was \$8,013.64. Megan made a motion to approve the treasurer's report. Lainey seconded and the motion passed. New signs are up in the gym with the new sponsors. Old ones are down.

**Operation Graduation (OG):** OG group has met twice. They plan to survey the Senior class to see what they want to do. Some options include Rec Center in Ignacio or Bananas in Grand Junction. OG is taking on the ski swap this year as a fundraiser.

**Concessions Report:** Rylee will speak to the adult sponsors at the next PD day to remind them an adult needs to be present when their group is running concessions. Discussion of looking into a tap to pay and chip reader for square. Discussion of a food truck option for times when no one has signed up for concessions. Megan will check with the town to see if there is a fee or permit needed. Lainey will also check with Leigh about this.

### OLD BUSINESS:

- Bear Wear Report -
  - Would like to figure out how to take payment through the website and offer a way to order bear wear on the website
  - Staci made a motion to nominate Ashley Ramirez to be the Bear Wear Coordinator. The motion was seconded by Rylee and the motion passed.
- Homecoming - Signs for next year
  - Dani provided quotes on signs
  - 18x24 signs x200 = \$1100
  - 12x18 signs x 200 = \$1000
  - the more you purchase the less each sign costs

- Discussion tabled and will be discussed at a future meeting prior to next school year.

**New Business:**

- Dani discussed the idea of stickers for bear wear to sell
- Discussed the idea of fundraising by placing signs in yards of students with QR codes to donate money.
- New concessions floor plan
- Officers to meet with Architect, Alesa Reed and invite Brandon
- Next meeting discussion of fashion show ideas

Next Meeting- Wednesday, December 3rd, 2025 - 5:00 p.m. @ Ag Room.

Meeting adjourned at 6:18 pm.

Notes submitted by Staci Cost